
 

African refugees aboard a vessel bound for Europe, in the process of being intercepted by the 
Libyan Coast Guard. 

https://global.oup.com/academic/product/refuge-beyond-reach-9780190874155?cc=us&lang=en&
https://global.oup.com/academic/product/refuge-beyond-reach-9780190874155?cc=us&lang=en&


 

The book provides an 
indispensable map of an 
international 
“architecture of 
repulsion”: immigration 
policies that seek to push 
state borders out from 
national territory, and 
that profoundly 
compromise asylum-
seekers’ pursuit of safety. 



 



 

Although FitzGerald gives 
remote control strategies 
names that evoke 
medieval fear and 
loathing (“moats” and 
“barbicans”), he stresses 
that the techniques that 
states use to enforce 
offshore borders are 
hypermodern. 

https://www.theguardian.com/news/series/nauru-files
https://www.theguardian.com/news/series/nauru-files
https://www.newyorker.com/news/news-desk/a-useful-corner-of-the-world-guantnamo
https://www.newyorker.com/news/news-desk/a-useful-corner-of-the-world-guantnamo


 

Offshore bordering 
demonstrates just how 
profoundly immigration 
control is enmeshed in 
international hierarchies 
of power and wealth, as 
dominant countries of 
the global north attempt 
to mold the migration 
policies of other states. 

https://www.buzzfeednews.com/article/adolfoflores/trump-guatemala-safe-third-country-asylum-agreement
https://www.buzzfeednews.com/article/adolfoflores/trump-guatemala-safe-third-country-asylum-agreement


 

It is ultimately up to 
refugee advocates, 
NGOs, journalists and 
scholars, he maintains, 
to defend legality, 
morality and 
accountability by 
tracking the elusive, 
shifting and often secret 
interstate arrangements 
that make offshore 
borders possible. 
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